

Brooke Primary Academy Wike Gate Road Thorne DN8 5PQ Tel: 01405 812200

Academy Student Council Agenda and Minutes

<u>Date:</u> 30 04 21 <u>Time:</u> 2.00pm <u>Meeting no:</u> 5

Location: Intervention Classroom

Attendees: Y3 - Y6 Academy Student Council Representatives Lilly-May M, Ross B, Aisla S, Hollie F,

Hunter S, Charlie M, Zak B, Hattie-Mae R, Mrs E Levers (Head of School)

A separate meeting will be held with KS1 and EYFS Student Council Representatives - Emily C, Joe F, Ruby R, Darcy C

Welcome

Mrs Levers started the meeting by thanking the children for attending and reminding them the need to remain in their bubbles throughout the meeting.

The children were seated in their bubbles.

The Big Ask

On Monday 19th April, the National Children's Commissioner for England launched 'The Big Ask'. This is the largest ever survey of children in England, designed to find out what their concerns and aspirations about the future are.

The School Council Representatives logged on to the survey and completed it with their school council Partner.

March for May

The School Council have previously asked to raise funds for a charity. At the start of each year a survey vote is usually conducted across the school to identify the 'chosen' charity for events across the year.

This would include 10% of any 'school fund' fundraising activities, plus a dedicated event during the year.

However, due to COVID-19 this has not taken place this year.

We discussed a range of charities that we would like to fundraise for.

Mrs Levers presented her ideas regarding the March for May.

March for May would link to the Sir Tom 100 Challenge <u>Captain Tom 100 — The Captain Tom Foundation</u>

Each year group will complete a walk (march) around the local area. It will involve the number 100 I.e. 100 steps, 100 children etc

We will ask parents to sponsor their child and the money raised will support the 2 chosen charities.

The School Council discussed the idea and we decided that the following activities would need to be completed:



| By who | By when |
|-------------------------------|---|
| Mrs Levers and the Y6 School | 10.05.2021 |
| Council Reps | |
| · | |
| School Council Reps | 10.05.2021 |
| , | |
| Mrs Levers and School Council | 10.05.2021 |
| Reps, in consultation with | |
| teachers | |
| School Council Reps | 12.05.2021 |
| | |
| School Council Reps | 21.05.2021 |
| Mrs Levers | 21.05.2021 |
| | |
| | Mrs Levers and the Y6 School Council Reps School Council Reps Mrs Levers and School Council Reps, in consultation with teachers School Council Reps School Council Reps |

Upcoming events for School Council

- Visit from MP Nick Fletcher
- Behaviour survey

<u>AOB</u>

Y5 school council representatives raised concerns that the new litter pickers, allocated to each class, were not being allocated to children fairly. All children were not having the opportunity to use them.

<u>Action</u>: Mrs Levers to raise with lunchtime supervisors.

Next meeting

• Date/time – TBC